Good Shepherd Catholic Parish Council Minutes
Church Conference Room
Wednesday, August 18, 2021

Meeting call to ordered:   The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:05 p.m.

Prayer:   Fr Zach opened the meeting with a prayer.
Roll Call:
· Present: Fr. Zach Etienne, Morgan Lamberton, Sarah Gahagen, Mykeal Wigger, Chad Groves, Al Bragin, Eric Henderson, Jessica Fehrenbacher, Chad Schnarr, Shari Hirsch,  and Marie Williams
· Absent: Maren Smith and Deacon Dan DeCastra
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from the July 20, 2021 meeting were approved with one minor correction.   
Introductions: Members introduced themselves and welcomed Marie Williams as recording secretary.
Commission Reports -Information can be accessed online.

Finance Update 

· A letter has been sent to parishioners about Bingo.  We are receiving many questions from Bingo players about Bingo and plan to begin with safety protocols, as long as allowed by the diocese. Many things have changed since the last meeting and could change again. The diocese has not given any direction regarding activities as of this time.
· PPP2 forgiveness loan has been submitted to lender for their review. Should have final approval from SBA (small business association) in the near future.  PPP2 loan was in amount $460,000.

· Work has begun on CPC letters.   Letters to the top donors will go out August 30th, and the first round of letters to all parishioners should go out the week of Labor Day. 

· Masks will be required in church for the next two weeks.  We will rely on parishioners to abide by other safety procedures as we have done in the past.  School children were distanced in the pews at Mass this week.

Pastor Remarks 
· Vocation activities have begun. School families and parishioners are praying for vocations. Adoration was moved to 6 – 7:00 p.m. on Tuesdays, and there has been good participation. School families have been asked to come and pray for our parish and school. Seminarians are participating in various activities in the diocese and in our parish. Nathan Folz from Good Shepherd is beginning First Philosophy at St. Meinrad.
· Ministry Fair is coming up August 28 and 29.  Hospitality weekend with 8th graders will be a part of this.  Safety procedures will be followed.
· Mission Weekend (Heralds of Good News) and Ladies Kickball are scheduled on September 11.  Mass will be in the church, as Fr. Zach will be out of town and we will have a mission priest.
· Grandparents Mass is scheduled for Sept. 16, assuming there are no changes in COVID protocol directions from the diocese.
· Arise Holy Hour event will be September 19.  Marketing efforts will include a flyer for video.
· NCYC is scheduled in November and will take place in Indianapolis.  This national youth leadership event occurs every other year.  Forty-three Memorial students (5 from GS) will attend.  Scholarship funding is needed (Cost is $365 per student).  There are some funds available for youth leadership.  These have been used for One Bread, One Cup and leadership training at Notre Dame.  Fr. Zach will let the campus minister at Memorial know that Good Shepherd is willing to help those in need of funding and he will make arrangements for this with limits on the amount.
· Fr. Zach introduced the idea of changing the meeting frequency to every other month. 

The diocesan requirement is to have a council, but there is no requirement on the number or frequency of meetings. There was consensus to meet in January, March, May, July, September, and November.
· As the eyes and ears of the parish, what are you hearing around the parish? (Council members were asked to respond.)
· When we look at numbers and how the government keeps changing information regarding COVID, people at risk will stay at home.  People who come and want to be safe will wear a mask. 

· There is concern about safety for children and all parishioners.

· There is substantial frustration with those who are vaccinated because others have not been, and this impacts our numbers. 

· People are excited about things happening again. Kids are excited. We need to keep a sense of normalcy as much as possible.

· Phone calls are needed to contact families who seem disconnected. Families who do not have children in school, especially seem disconnected. Only four students signed up for religious education.  Approximately 50 students were enrolled before COVID. The Ministry Fair may provide opportunities to help. There is hope that all groups will be represented. After the Ministry Fair, phone calls can be made to those families who have not responded to other communications.
· The last two bulletins did not have birthdays and anniversaries. (These were reduced because bulletin information has expanded and room is limited.) This comment will be shared with the bulletin editor.
Old Business

Hospitality – This will continue after Masses as in the past.
New Parishioner Outreach – Fr. Zach has sent an email and welcomed them to the parish.  Information is and will be on the website. Morgan Lamberton and Maren 
Smith will make additional efforts to welcome them. 

New Business

Stewardship - In addition to contribution of time, talent and treasure to the parish, many parishioners demonstrate their stewardship in the community.  Communication strategies for getting this information, and sharing these efforts with the parish were discussed.  Sarah will talk to Dianne Thomas and a bulletin board may be used to display this information. 

Closing
The next meeting will be September 15 at 6:00 p.m.
The council prayed a closing prayer together and adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Marie Williams, Recording Secretary   
